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Written Testimony before the  
 


COMMISSION TO IMPROVE STANDARDS OF CONDUCT 
June 1, 2022 (2:00 pm) 


 
RE:  Legislator conflicts of interest provisions 


 
 
 
Chair Foley & Members of the Commission: 
 
Attached please find my idea from 1994 sent to the State Ethics Commission. I did not receive a 
written response; however, I did receive a phone call and my handwritten contemporaneous 
notes reflect that conversation. 
 
After 28 years I still feel that holding fundraisers during the legislative session and touting one’s 
leadership post in fundraising is not in the public interest. Regarding the latter, it is saying, 
“donate to me, I’m chair of Committee X.” Of course, most who contribute to campaigns do 
know who is holding what position within the Legislature, but it is unseemly. If indeed such a 
prohibition is a First Amendment issue as I was told at the time, at least add to Legislator’s 
conflict of interest/code of conduct policies that fundraising materials should not contain 
positions granted by colleagues. What greater conflict of interest is there then to overtly 
advertise one’s post to garner contributions? 
 
I really don’t want to save a copy of this testimony until 2050 and send it in again then in hope 
change will occur. Sincere thanks to the members of this Commission for undertaking the task 
of reviewing and recommending standards of conduct for our elected officials.  
 
Mahalo, 


 
 
Daniel Dinell 
dinellconsultingllc@gmail.com  
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